
Council Meeting                                                                                                                  August 10, 2015

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Travis Schwerdtfager presiding.  Councilmembers present:  Lisa S. Feldkamp, Melodee Larsen and Louis Zsuzsics, Jr.  Also present:  Councilmember appointee Elijah Keever.     Officials present:  Attorney Daniel D. Metz and Clerk Heather N. Simms.  Also present:  Superintendent Jesse C. Meyer.

VISITORS:
Others in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Shari Pittenger, Sammi Wright, Jyll Phillips, Anne Grace, Bob White, Doug McKinney, Mike Schmaderer, Nancy Walter, and Nikki Flinn. 
AGENDA AMENDMENT:
There were no amendments to the council meeting agenda. 

MINUTES:
Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, Minutes of the July 13, 2015, regular meeting were approved as written.
PAYROLL VOUCHER:
Payroll Voucher No. 15-07, for July wages and salaries in the amount of $57,423.48, was presented.   A motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, to approve said Payroll Voucher, carried.
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Accounts Payable lists were reviewed.   Invoices prepaid in July totaled $1,064.21, and unpaid invoices received to date totaled $105,568.50.  Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, all invoices in the amount of $106,632.71 were approved for payment.
DELINQ. ACCNTS.
The Governing Body reviewed a list of eleven (11) delinquent utility accounts totaling $1,685.44.
OATH OF OFFICE:
Clerk Simms administered the oath of office to newly-appointed Councilmember Elijah Keever.
ALUMNI:
Nikki Flinn representing the Lincoln Alumni Committee explained that the committee had been exploring the idea of having an alumni weekend in June.  The goal is to get all alumni reunions held the same weekend annually.  Flinn said other towns do an alumni weekend and it has been successful.  The tentative schedule is to have an alumni dance, beer garden and other festivities the weekend of June 4, 2016.  Larsen moved to allow the Alumni to block Lincoln Avenue between 3rd and 4th Street permitting the local businesses affected by closing the street agreed.  Motion seconded by Feldkamp, carried. 


Flinn also discussed a “school spirit” project that she and Pam Curtis are planning with the Lincoln Junior High students.  She wanted to know how the Governing Body felt about flags being hung by students on the main street light poles Tuesdays and Fridays weekly.  After discussion, Larsen moved Flinn to carry on with the planned project but asked that it don’t interfere with the holidays that the VFW displays the American Flags.  Motion seconded by Zsuzsics, carried. 

CHAMBER BBQ COOKOFF:
Chamber Secretary Nancy Walters requested barricades to block 4th Street between Lincoln Avenue and Elm Street on September 25th by 4pm for The Third Annual BBQ Cook Off.  The street would remain blocked to traffic through 7pm September 26th.  After discussion, Walters agreed if she needed electrical she would let Superintendent Meyer know in advance.   Feldkamp moved to allow the Chamber to barricade the block requested for the BBQ Cook Off.  Motion seconded by Larsen, carried. 

  POOL RE-CAP:
Pool Managers Shari Pittenger and Sammi Wright provided a wrap-up of the 2015 Pool Season, indicating it had been a good summer with few complaints.  They reported that the pool had no major incidents and provided a list of maintenance and equipment suggestions for 2016.  Anne Grace thanked the Governing Body for the new steps purchased and made a request that they consider extending the pool season until Labor Day from 4-6pm on weekends in the future if it’s possible.
2015 BUDGET:
Mayor Schwerdtfager opened a public hearing, for the purpose of hearing and answering comments regarding the proposed 2016 Budget.   No objections or comments were received from the public.   Mayor Schwerdtfager then closed the budget hearing.  There followed a motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Zsuzsics, to approve and adopt the Budget for the year 2016.  Motion carried.
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POWER PLANT
Doug McKinney, North Central Regional Planning Commission Executive Director, informed the 

IMPROVEMENTS:
Governing Body that a new engine at the Power Plant qualifies under Community Facilities category for Community Development Block Grant assistance.  The maximum grant amount is $400,000 and the application deadline is November 2, 2015.  Mike Schmaderer, Mid-States Energy Works, Inc. a firm being used by the City of Lincoln Center had prepared a quick draft of three options for the Governing Body to review.  He is working with some other communities replacing engines and generators, so the figures were based off that information.  After further discussion,   Feldkamp moved to resend the motion in the July council meeting to apply for CDBG funds for a water line project and start the process of applying for grant funds toward a new engine and generator at the Power Plant, seconded by Larsen.  Feldkamp moved to hire Mid-States Energy Works, Inc. as the City’s project engineer to work with Meyer and North Central Regional Planning Commission to provide detailed cost estimates and to prepare a preliminary engineering report for the September council meeting.  Larsen seconded the motion, carried.

McKinney also discussed the City would need to consult with a bond counsel for General Obligation or Revenue Bonds to help fund the project.  McKinney mentioned some bond counsel companies:  Gilmore & Bell PC, Triplett, Woolf & Garrison and Cosgrove Law Group LLC.  Attorney Metz is familiar with these.  Superintendent Meyer was asked to obtain new estimates for repairs to the radiator building, with the thought of adding that issue to the amount of bond financing being requested.

NUISANCE PROPERTIES:
The Governing Body reviewed a letter received from a citizen in response to a weed notice that was sent regarding an overgrown lawn.  Meyer was instructed to notify the individual that the time has passed and if the property is not mowed the City will mow and charges will be assessed.

PERSONNEL:
A letter of resignation from Office Clerk Sally Behrens had been received and placed on file.  Her last day on the job will be August 25, 2015.  Clerk Simms was granted permission to advertise for a full time Office Clerk.

LIFT STATION MAINT:
Superintendent Meyer discussed our current Enviro-Line contract for bi-annual inspection and maintenance on the City’s two sewer lift stations.  The contract has been effective since 2004.  The original contract amount was $200 bi-annually and is increasing to $400.  Meyer asked the Governing Body to allow Clerk Simms to sign the contract on behalf of the City.  Larsen moved to allow Simms permission to sign the new contract, seconded by Keever.  Motion carried.   
POST ROCK FESTIVAL:
Lisa Feldkamp inquired if the water in the City Park would be repaired prior to the Post Rock Festival; Superintendent Meyer assured her it was on the list.  Feldkamp said she would provide a list of requests for assistance for Post Rock Festival; the list would be given to Meyer.

SIDEWALK:
Feldkamp relayed that the sidewalk on Yauger Street is still not replaced and the thirty days is expiring August 13, 2015.  Feldkamp questioned Attorney Metz on what the City needed to do to proceed further.  He suggested that Mayor Schwerdtfager make contact with the individual and if that fails, a letter should be sent.  
ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Larsen moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Feldkamp, carried.  Council adjourned at 8:59 p.m.







/s/ Heather N. Simms







     City Clerk

